671 SHEPPARD AVE E.

TORONTO, ONTARIO M2K 186

TELEPHONE 221 7810

July 24th, 1992

Dear Brother

Within the past year, on many occasions, collectively and individually, we have brought to your attention our serious concerns regarding your divisive activities among us. Ever since October 1991 when you abruptly ceased to attend the regular weekly fellowship meetings of the elders and co-workers, we have been seeking continuously to have face to face fellowship with you in order to address our serious concerns so that the oneness of the Body of Christ could be maintained.

You have repeatedly declined to have such open, face to face fellowship. On July 18th we wrote to you, giving you the choice of three times to meet with us, one being after the Lord's Day meeting, in which you could bring two other brothers. We waited in vain for you at these three appointed times. We are sorry that we did not hear from you at all.

Over the last few months, your divisive activities have become more and more apparent. The following three points were the basis of our request to you on July 12th that you stop your work and learn to be a brother among us:

- (1) You have your own weekly meetings without any proper fellowship and coordination with the elders. You are using these meetings to carry out your divisive work.
- (2) You are involved in the writing and distribution of weekly publications which both openly and through innuendo attack the church, the Lord's recovery, the elders, and the ministry. These materials do not build up but rather undermine many of the truths and practices which we have followed for decades.
- (3) Recently you had close contact with John So and also conducted a meeting where Joseph Fung spoke to some of the local saints. These two have been quarantined by many churches in the Lord's recovery because they caused divisions. The apostle Paul in Romans 16:17 exhorts us to mark those who make divisions and to turn away from them.

You have refused our request of July 12th. You have refused to take the opportunities which we provided to address your concerns about our July 12th visit. Which with us as brothers and resolve these matters, what shall we do?

Therefore, for the sake of keeping the genuine oneness of the Body, you force us to make the decision that until you repent of and stop your involvement in these divisive activities, we can no longer receive you as a brother in the fellowship of the Lord's recovery. As such a brother, you are no longer allowed to attend any church meetings. This decision will be made known to the saints in the three churches in Metro Toronto.

Our hope and our prayer is that this serious action will cause you to reconsider your stand and change your direction.

Your brothers in Christ,

David Wang

Allen Jones

MATE Soo Chong

On behalf of the churches in North York, Scarborough and Toronto.